
3rd February, 2017 

Welcome back to the 2017 school year. I trust that you all had a wonderful holiday 
break, and are ready for a productive year. It is   wonderful to see you all back ready 

to learn more. I’d especially like to welcome all the new families to our Edensor Park 
community, as well as all the new Kindergarten students starting big school today. It 

was great to see all the new parents this week, as well as all the bright, eager  faces 
of your children. You should all be very proud of them. 
 

Last year we focused on the importance of ‘Mindfulness’ and having a ‘Growth    

Mindset’ and how, by incorporating these aspects daily, they can help shape the lives 

that we lead. Mindfulness encompasses exercises that help students develop        

concentration and self-awareness. 
 

"Evidence shows that primary-aged children who practise meditation are more        

focused and resilient. As little as 5 minutes of meditation first thing in the morning, or 

after lunch, helps settle them down and improves concentration.” 
 

As parents, we also are able to practice mindfulness with our children by: 

Giving them your full attention when speaking with them. 

Giving them a mindful hug. 

Taking them outside, getting them to close their eyes, and to listen carefully. 
 

Along with our ‘Mindfulness Education’, we are also instilling the values of what a 21st 

Century learner is all about. 
 

As part of these values we reinforce that at Edensor Park Public School our students 

are CHAMPIONS because they are: 

 

C ritical thinkers 

H ardworking 

A daptable 

M otivated 

P roblem solvers 

I nnovative 

O rganised 

N urturing 

S elf-regulated 



It's been wonderful to see the students incorporating these points into their lives and 

together with our mindfulness and Growth Mindset initiatives, we have seen a big im-
provement in, not only our students, but the Edensor Park Public School community as 

well. I'd like to incorporate three more statements this year. Three more statements 
that the students can hold to, and make their lives extraordinary.  

 
1. Dream big - Always remember, you have within you the strength, the patience, 

and the passion to reach for the stars to change the world.  

 
2.  Work hard - There is no elevator to success. You have to take the stairs; and 

 
3.  Stay humble - Believe in yourself! Have faith in your abilities! Without a humble 
 but reasonable confidence in your own powers you cannot be successful or happy.  

 

Congratulations  
It is with great pleasure that I announce that Mrs Dumbrell was successful in  attaining 

the position of School Administrative Manager of Edensor Park. After the retirement of 
Mrs Boyce, Mrs Dumbrell was relieving in the position. The position was advertised late 
last year, and Mrs Dumbrell was successful at the interview process. I would like to, on 

behalf of the Edensor Park Public School community, congratulate, and welcome, Mrs 
Dumbrell officially to Edensor Park Public School as the School Administrative Manager. 

 

New Classes for 2016  
Thank you for your patience while we work out class structures for 2017.  
The students will be placed into classes next Monday 6th Feb. 

 
 

Office News 

School Contributions 
This year, we will be asking our families to contribute towards the educational programs 

in our school.  We ask that you pay according to the following    schedule. 

     One Child $40 

     Family  $60 
Your cooperation with the prompt payment of this amount will be very much   appreci-

ated. 

 

Front Office Hours 
Due to new routines and procedures the front office will cease to collect money at 2 pm 
every afternoon. We do understand this may be an inconvenience to some parents, 
however, there are procedures that need to be followed every day and the ladies need 

time to complete them. You can purchase uniforms, pay for excursions and other extra-
curricular events between the hours of 8:30am till 2:00pm.  If that is not possible due 
to work or personal commitments then you can send the money to the office, with your 

child in the regular school envelopes.  

Thanking you in advance for your understanding on this matter. 

School Photo Day 
On Thursday, 2nd March Edensor Park Public School will be having their School Photo 

Day. 
 

A note will be going home next week with further details. 
 



School Road Safety 
Continuing on from last year, I would like to reinforce to 
each and every one of you the importance of being safe on 
Swan and Gwandalan Roads.  The safety of students 
comes first, and as adults we must show the appropriate 
behaviour by   abiding by the road rules.  Please be mindful 
that you do not double park or park in the pick up zone.  
This is dangerous and we would not want anything to hap-
pen to any student here at Edensor Park Public School.  I 
received a call at the beginning of the term from the local 
police regarding this very matter. Please do the right thing 
around our school roads,  this way we can avoid any unnec-
essary heartbreak. 
 
The ‘Kiss and Drop’ zones on Gwandalan Road (in front of 
the office) and Swan Road (behind the school hall) are not 
areas that parents can park in for an extended period of 
time.  If you wish to come into the school to pick your child/
ren up after school, you will need to park on the road away 
from these zones. 

 
 

Allergies and Anaphylaxis 
As we begin the new school year, I would like to bring to your     
attention to the fact that Edensor Park  Public School has a number 
of students who are anaphylactic.  This is the most severe form of 
allergic reaction and is potentially life threatening.  Anaphylaxis is 
always treated as a medical emergency and requires immediate 
treatment with adrenaline.  Adrenaline autoinjectors (e.g. EpiPen) 
are designed to be given by non-medical      people.   All the staff at 
Edensor Park Public School are trained in the use of an EpiPen, 
with the recognition and treatment of allergic reactions (including 
anaphylaxis).  
Training addressed: 
What is allergy and anaphylaxis? 
 Common causes of allergic reactions including anaphylaxis. 
 Signs and symptoms of mild to moderate and severe allergic reactions. 
 
What we can do as a school? 
Allergic reactions are common.  They happen when the immune system reacts  They can be          
triggered  by an allergen coming into contact with the skin, eyes, nose, lungs, stomach or 
bowel.  Many allergic  reactions are mild, but some can be severe and even life threatening. 
 
The most common causes of allergy in children are eggs, peanuts, tree nuts, cow's milk, 
soy, wheat, fish and shellfish. Other causes are bee or other insect bites (e.g. wasp, jumper 
jack ant) and some  medications such as antibiotics or anaesthetics.  

We ask you to support children at risk of anaphylaxis by: 
 
 not sending food which has nuts in the main ingredients 

list, such as peanut butter, nutella and some muesli bars 
and baked goods,  

 teaching your child not to share food with friends that 
have food allergy, 

 encouraging your child to wash their hands after eating. 



Tuesday 14th Feb 

      Library news 

Book Club 
Students will receive Book Club catalogues next week.  Orders  
for Issue 1 are due by Tuesday 14th February. 
Orders can be made  
 online through LOOP   
 using the Scholastic app.  
 by personal cheque made payable to Scholastic Australia 
(The  instructions are on the back of the catalogue - please ask  
if you are unsure.) 
 

Borrowing 
Borrowing will begin in the week beginning 13th February.  
Please make sure that your library bag is clean and ready to 
carry lots of wonderful books home to read and enjoy. 
 
New books 
There are lots of new books ready to be borrowed on the stand 
closest to the door - come and check them out. 
 
 

Happy reading! 

Mrs Bendit 



Google Play Store 

Synergy Web Design 

Apple Store 

Matthew Becker 

 

As most of you are aware, our School now has an app for the      
iPhone and Android phones.  
 
The Edensor Park Public School App will continue to help us     
communicate more effectively with you, our community, and we ask 
all parents to install it.  
 
To install: 
 
 Search for our school name "Edensor Park Public School"        

in either the Apple App Store, or Google Play Store.   
 
 In the Apple App store the app will be under Matthew Becker. 
 
 In the Google Play Store, the app will be under Synergy Web 

Design.  
 
Newsletters, notes, upcoming events and updates will be placed  
onto the app.  This is an essential app to ensure you know what is 
happening in the school, particularly if notes go missing from school 
bags!  

Screenshots of the app are below. 



Lines of Communication 
Schools are very busy places and along with ‘Learning’ being our priority, we also value     being 
able to build a relationship with our parents and community. Throughout the year we arrange     
opportunities for parents to meet with the teachers, and have an opportunity to  formally discuss 
the learning progress of the students. We also encourage parents to discuss any issues of con-
cern, by first making an appointment to see your child’s class teacher.  Please remember that the 
role of our class teachers is to provide direct supervision and learning opportunities to the stu-
dents, so they cannot be interrupted during class time, nor can they be held up in the mornings, 
when they need to be moving into class for the day.  Making an appointment allows the teacher to 
give you the time and attention you deserve as the parent/carer of our students.        Appoint-
ments should be made directly with the teacher. If you have on-going concerns that you wish to 
have further support with, please contact the front office to arrange a time to speak with the Princi-
pal, Mr Santucci. 
  

Supervision 
Supervision commences at 8:30am each morning and concludes at 3:15pm.  Please do not drop 
your children to school before 8:30am unless they are going to Before School Care.  If you are 
running late in the afternoon, or if someone else is picking up your children from school, please 
ring the office and let the  ladies know so the message can be passed onto the children and execu-
tive staff who supervise the children after school. After 3:15pm, please be advised that you 
will need to come into the front office to sign out your child/ren. 
 

Bell Times 
Our school bell rings at 8.55am and all children are required to be          
at school before this time.  
 
The Home School Liaison Officer identifies families with continual   issues 
of lateness to school, The families identified are closely     monitored, and 
contacted if this continues to be of concern. 
 
School finishes at 2:55pm and we expect parents to be punctual when 
collecting their children at the end of the day.  If you are delayed for any 

reason, a phone call to the office to advise your expected time is very much appreciated. 

Please keep Wednesday 1
st
 March free for our Meet the 

Teacher BBQ  between 5:30—7:30pm., to informally meet your 
child’s teacher, hear some of the plans, expectations and   
routines for 2017, while enjoying the free BBQ..  
 

We hope to see you all there.   
 

 







P&C NEWS 

First meeting and Coffee Club 

Next Thursday, 9th February, the P&C will be hosting their first meeting 
for 2017. 

 
We would like to see as many new faces their as possible. If you are 

free, please come and join the fun! 
 

The meeting will be held in the library. 
 

We will also be hosting our first Coffee Club for the year. If 
you want to come and enjoy some coffee/tea, biscuits and 

cake, please join us NEXT Thursday, 9th February at 9am in 
front of the library.  



PLEASE PHONE  

1300 880 021 

TO REPORT ANY SECURITY INCIDENTS IN OUR SCHOOL 

Edensor Park Public School 
Cnr Swan & Gwandalan Roads, Edensor Park, NSW 2176 

Ph:  9823 5111       *     Fax:  9823 7828 
Website:  www.edensorpk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email:  edensorpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 
9th Feb:   Coffee Club / P&C Meeting (In front of the 
    School Library) - 9am 
 
28th Feb:  Swimming Carnival 
 
15th Feb:  Best Start Parent Meeting - (6pm - 7pm ) 
 
1st Mar:   Meet The Teacher BBQ -     
    (5:30pm - 7:30pm) 
 
2nd Mar:   School Photos 
 
3rd to 6th Apr: Parent/Teacher Interviews 



 

Edensor Park Public School is going paperless!  

 

 

Please indicate below in what format you would like to 

receive the Edensor Park Public School Newsletter and 

return the slip to the classroom teacher. 

 

 

 

Parent/Caregiver Name: .……………………………………………... 

 

Child’s Name: …………………………………..     Class: ………… 

 

□ Edensor Park Public School App 

□ Edensor Park Public School Website 

□ Email Distribution List (Please provide email below) 

 

Email address:________________________________ 


